COG Mutual Aid Agreement
GIS Support
The intent of having a Mutual Aid Agreement is to provide quick, short-term access to a member government’s GIS computing resources by another member whose GIS facility has been rendered unusable in a disaster.  This will enable the affected member government to quickly provide GIS analysis and products to first responders and government officials in order to speed response and recovery.
Rationale

In the event of a disaster, whether natural or man-made, it is possible that the GIS computing resources of one or more member governments could be rendered unusable.  For instance, a tornado could strike Fairfax County’s government center causing extensive damage, or a terrorist biological attack could render Arlington County’s or Alexandria City’s GIS facility unusable or inaccessible.  In reality any of the COG member governments GIS facilities could be suddenly rendered unusable.

While many of the members have contingency plans in place to enable continuity of operations, it may take hours or days to bring the computing resources online.  Emergency response, however, demands immediate information.  The intent of this agreement is to enable an affected member government to provide GIS analysis and products in that interim period between incident and alternative work sites coming online.  The longest probable duration for this support is several days.
Services Provided
Member governments would provide quick access for the GIS staff of the affected member (s) to their GIS software, hardware and plotters.   The affected member government would be responsible for bringing data (on CD or portable HD) and staff.   The displaced staff would be assisted by the responding member’s GIS staff to assist them getting their data loaded, and printed as well as to assist in carrying out the necessary GIS work.  The displaced staff will also require access to telephones and the internet in order to stay in touch with responders and deliver products.  
Request 
In order to quickly grant access to the displaced staff, member governments will need to take the necessary steps to grant quick access to staff.  The COG GIS managers are requesting the CIO’s to take whatever steps are necessary to provide quick access to an affected member’s GIS staff.  Some of the anticipated steps could involve
1) Obtaining lists of COG member government GIS employees who would respond and grant them access privileges to GIS hardware software and communications ahead of time.

2) Identifying locations where the displaced staff could work.

3) COG to distribute procedures, contacts and capacities.
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